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Agenda

Annual General Meeting
Thursday 22 November, 5.00-5.45pm
Edgewater Resort

1. Welcome
2. Apologies
3. Minutes of 2017 Annual General Meeting
4. Matters Arising 
5. /ƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ
6. Financial Report
7. Election of Executive Committee
8. Appointment of Accountants for Annual Review
9. General Business



Chairpersonôs Report

Kia ora
Starting with a shout out firstly to Alistair King who, after 10 years in leadership stood down at the last AGM. He did a fantastic job and helped us 
with a smooth transition into a new leadership team. He has always been there to support and advise us through this change. From all of us, thank 
you Alistair.

A large part of the Chamber work around Gigatownand the Cube was changing with a repositioning into the new Start-Up Queenstown Lakes (SQL) 
group. This meant that the Chamber has been able to take a tighter focus on what our membership really value. 

Our strategic plan outlines our core roles, which are : 
1. PEOPLE: Connect people
2. Dwh²¢IΥ IŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ƎǊƻǿ ŀƴŘ ŦƭƻǳǊƛǎƘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ 
3. SUPPORT: Support our members with information and as a collective voice for advocacy

To make sure we had it right, with what our members valued, we engaged with around 30 of our members - some who had just joined the Chamber, 
ǎƻƳŜ ǿƘƻΩŘ ōŜŜƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿƭȅ-formed Wanaka Young Professionals Group. We wanted to better understand 
what you our members value most from your membership in order to better support you in your business. This workshop helped usgain some 
valuable information and along with the annual Business Confidence Survey, the executive worked together on making relevant tweaks to the 
current strategy for 2019.

Details of the Ignite Wanaka Chamber Strategy for 2019 can be found on the following slides.



Make an impact

Vision A dynamic, innovative and prosperous business community.

Purpose To empower the Wanaka business community through collaboration, inspiration, advocacy and 
recognition. 

Strategic Pillars People Growth Support

Networking, connections, 
openness and inclusiveness.

Growth in capability, professional 
development and profit. Growing 

people as well as businesses.

Listening, nurturing and 
advocating on behalf of our 

members.

How? Å Business After 5 (B@5)
Å Ignite Awards
Å Café Connect monthly coffee morning 
Å Beer & Yarn monthly drinks
Å Joint B@5 QT Chamber
ÅWanaka Young Professionals B@5 
Å Small Business B@5 - 10 businesses, 10 

slides, 2 mins. 
ÅGreat Debate - MillenialsV Old School 

Å Biz Workshops
Å Inspire Me ςMorning Tea
Å Business Before 8 
Å Speed Networking 
Å Leadership Programmewith Otago Chamber-

Nurturing future leaders. 
Å How to network for business

Å Blogs/Vlogs ςAdvice, Opinion pieces, Stories
Å New Member Quarterly Welcome event 
Å Advocacy on key issues
Å New closed member Facebook group to provide a 

voice and connect members with each other

Values Celebrate Think Fast Join People Be Excellent



Chairpersonôs Report
Our town and region is facing unprecedented growth with its reputation as a premium business and lifestyle destination. The growth rate of this region is one 
of the highest in New Zealand. This growth creates opportunities and challenges. The Chamber has an important responsibility in being the voice for our 
business community and as such must understand what it is you want and value. We have continued surveying members and runningfocus groups to help us 
develop a clear picture for our community, ensuring that our voice and position is what our membership believe and want. Thank you to everyone who has 
taken the time to bring your feedback to us and be part of these important discussions. 

The Chamber will take an active role in making sure that the membership voice is heard as part of the Wanaka Airport Master Planprocess. The first part of 
this will be ensuring we all have access to as much information as possible to understand the process and how we can activelycollaborate on all future 
planning. In the meantime please help us by letting us know what your position is and how your business will be affected so we can form the right message 
for all. Please make the most of every opportunity to engage in consultation around all community opportunities or challenging topics. This is how we will be 
able to shape our businesses future. 

We have been part of a team that is working with QLDC on the 2050 Vision. QLDC hopes to release the vision early next year. It may be comforting to know 
that there is a real sense of preserving what we all love about this area in the vision and the pathway forward is about sustainability. There has been a 
significant development in the understanding of what sustainability is and how all of the elements of it will affect our future. It is positive to see actions and 
changes starting in our community. 

Creating an MOU with the Queenstown Chamber of Commerce has been a long time coming and a highlight of 2018. This very simplemove will start to help 
our business voice align strategically in our region. The relationship means that we will be able to work more efficiently and effectively, which was showcased 
when we were able to offer Future Crunch speakers to our membership recently. We will also join forces when we want to advocate for things that are really 
important to our businesses and where we share the same opinions. 

Our joint membership numbers will make the voice strong in the Queenstown Lakes region.  Showing leadership in bridging this gapwas important to our 
ōƻŀǊŘΦ ²ŜΩǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƭŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ƻǘƘŜǊǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎtogether next year on the key 
issues.



Chairpersonôs Report

! ƳŀƧƻǊ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀƳōŜǊΩǎ ŦǳƴŎǘƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ ŀŘǾƻŎŀǘŜ ƻƴ ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ /ƘŀƳōŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ that may affect 
business success in Wanaka.  Some of the support initiatives for the 2017/18 year included:

Affordable Housing ςLed by CUBE Business Development Manager, Jason Watkins, the Chamber continued to have a voice as part of the Mayoral 
ǘŀǎƪŦƻǊŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ v[5/ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ²ŀƴŀƪŀΩǎ ƴŜŜŘǎ ŀǊŜ ƳŜǘ ŦƻǊ ŀƴȅ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘs or 
recommendations.

Wanaka Town Centre Masterplan ςstakeholder reference group. This group has started meeting as they shape the Wanaka Town Centre plan. The 
first session was focused on connections for travel through Wanaka and around Wanaka. Bridget and Calum were part of this. Mike Toepfer now 
takes on the role to represent the Chamber and its membership going forward on this group as it actively moves into the detailed planning phase. 

Economic Development
The Chamber Executive and Executive Officer have Governed the CUBE initiatives over the last 12 months also ensuring a smoothtransition from 
Ignite Wanaka to SQL. As the CUBE merges into the Start-Up Queenstown Lakes Trust, (SQL) we will continue to play a part in the future growth 
and diversity of our economy with the new Board of Trustees. See CUBE update for details on SQL.

Advocacy
The Chamber submitted on a number of issues facing the district this year including
Å Wanaka Town Centre Plan
Å QLDC 10 year long-term plan
Å Support of a visitor levy with Queenstown Chamber
Å Support of initiatives that promote and support affordable housing solutions



Events and Training
Business After Six
We continued to host B@6, our monthly networking event, achieving steady growth in attendee numbers and averaging around 70 people per session and sometimes 
up to 80+.  Due to the popularity we continued with a January 2018 B@6 and one at our November AGM. Based on feedback from members, we will be changing the 
time of this event to 5pm next year and alsoŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƛǘΩǎ ƘŜƭŘ ǘƻ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀǘǘŜƴŘΦ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎƭȅ ƻǳǊ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊ 
B@6 events were held in wineries, breweries.

Monthly Coffee Mornings
¢ƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƻŦŦŜŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǘǊŜƴƎǘƘ-to-strength with the quality of speakers matched month on month.  On average around 28 
ǿƻƳŜƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘŜǎǘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ƳƻƴǘƘ ōŜƛƴƎ hŎǘƻōŜǊ нлму ǿƛǘƘ рл ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀǘ {ǳȊŜ YŜƭƭȅΩǎ ǘŀƭƪΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ƛnclude a larger Christmas event in 
December and hope to attract up to 100 local women. Due to feedback from attendees and members, we will change this event next year to include male attendees 
ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ŀ ǘǊǳƭȅ ŘƛǾŜǊǎŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǿ ōŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ΨLƴǎǇƛǊŜ aŜΩ and guest local speakers will impart their career and life story, talking about the 
highs and lows and the learnings along the way.

Biz Workshops
Based on the initial trial in Sep-Nov 2016 of the short business skills workshops held at lunchtime, we continued with these training events in 2018. The events 
attracted a diverse group of members, depending on the speaker and topic. Topics included cyber security, retail crime and learning how to invest your money. We will 
continue these events in 2019.

Business Skills Day
Due to feedback from members for short, sharp courses rather than full day events, we decided not to hold the Business SkillsDay for 2018 and instead focused on the 
Biz Workshops instead. 

Speed Networking
The annual speed networking event was held again in May and we reached our capacity number of 22 people again. This event provespopular with people new to 
town or starting a new business and will be held in 2019 with a slight change of format. We will look to hold this event twice to capture new members joining later in 
the year.



Initiatives and Projects
Hospitality Service Initiative
With the support of Dell Taylor and executive member, Pete Eastwood, the Chamber continued to work with select businesses on a hospitality service 
initiative, aimed at improving service standards in restaurants, cafes and hotels.  With a focus on customer service being able to not only increase 
ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎΩ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƭƛƴŜΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ǿŀƎŜǎ ƻŦ ǎǘŀŦŦΣ ǘƘŜ ƛƴƛǘƛŀǘƛǾŜ ƛǎ ƛƴ ǘǊƛŀƭ ǎǘŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ ƴƻǿ ŀƴŘ tŜǘŜ ŀƴŘ Dell will look to advance this 
more in 2019 to try and provide regular training for all hospitality members.

Membership Management System
In 2018, the board voted to move the current membership management system (excel) into the 21st Century and to implement a Chamber-specific 
Customer Relationship Management System, called Pivotal. Pivotal was created by the Auckland Chamber for smaller Chambers as a one-stop shop 
ŦƻǊ /ƘŀƳōŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ tƛǾƻǘŀƭ Ƙŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƻƻƭǎΣ ōǳǘ Ƴŀƛƴƭȅ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǊŜŀƳƭƛƴŜ ŀŘƳƛƴ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ǊŜǇƻǊting and link to Xero to 
enable quick and easy billing for membership fees. 

Pivotal also links to the new website (see below) enabling members to book and pay for events online, manage their business directory listing and 
other tools. We are currently using Pivotal to manage members and will launch the website shortly. This was a major project for the team in 2018 
ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Řŀǘŀ ǘƻ ƳŜǊƎŜ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŜŎƪΦ ²ŜΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ aW aǳŜƭƭŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƘŜǊ ƘŜƭǇ ƛƴ ǇǳƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ Řŀǘŀ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿŀǎ ŀ tough task at times, 
merging data into 16 different spreadsheets. Her attention to detail will set us up for success once we start to use the system.

Ignite Wanaka Website
Implementing Pivotal has enabled the team to upgrade the current Ignite Wanaka website. This much-needed upgrade will bring the website in-line 
with current best practice, is mobile friendly, allows events to be booked online and more functionality to host news, stories, blogs etc. The initial site 
will be launched soonŀƴŘ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŀŘŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƛǘŜΩǎ ŦǳƴŎǘƛƻƴŀƭƛǘȅ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΦ



/ƘŀƛǊǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ wŜǇƻǊǘ ςCUBE
2018 CUBE Highlights:

Å 100+ attendees at all Entrepreneur Speaker Series sessions

Å 200 participants in business capability initiatives (e.g. mentoring, drop-in clinics etcΧύ

Å By end of the year the CUBE had a database of over 450 subscribers and the CUBE website had attracted about 3,400 sessions

Å Survey data indicates that participants in CUBE initiatives are greatly benefiting from events and initiatives

Å The CUBE/Ignite Wanaka have been instrumental in the establishment of Startup Queenstown Lakes.

Å Awarded $2,000 for the first entrepreneurs scholarship

Growing the ecosystem

In late 2017 a number of parties from around the District started to cultivate the idea of creating an entity that would provide District-wide services, 
focusing on growing and developing the start-up ecosystem.At the time the name StartupQueenstown Lakes (SQL) was considered appropriate in 
describing such an initiative.The CUBE was actively involved in the SQL initiative from the outset and continues to play a keyrole in activities.The SQL 
collective submitted a proposal to the Queenstown Lakes District 10 year Plan in April 2018 and was subsequently awarded a $220,000 grant.

This submission proposed an integrated approach to ecosystem development, focusing on activities that the CUBE has been providing, incubation services 
and other support initiatives. Ignite Wanaka has been actively supporting the SQL initiative since inception and the intention has always been that the 
CUBE intellectual property would be assigned from Ignite Wanaka to SQL, so that the momentum that had begun in Wanaka could be continued.

It is certainly heartening to see the hard work of so many people involved in the GigatownCampaign and CUBE continue on in SQL for the benefit of the 
entire district and the evolution of initiatives and services is a credit to those involved.A Board of Trustees will soon be formally appointed to the SQL 
Board and Ignite Wanaka wish them the very best in achieving the purpose and goals of SQL.It is certainly exciting times as business and economic 
development initiatives continue to develop in our district and Ignite Wanaka is pleased to play a key role in this.



Chairpersonôs Report
Based on the workshops we conducted and the business confidence survey, we have implemented an ambitious strategy for 2019. Along with the crucial 
advocacy and relationship building, we will implement a number of other events, training and initiatives to help our members grow and connect. We will;

PEOPLE
Å Host monthly coffee and drinks evenings on a drop-in basis so members can connect when they want to with others
Å Host at least two joint events with the Queenstown Chamber
Å Change BA6 - BA5 and mix up themes and messages to attract the full diversity of our membership. Our goal is to have all of our members know each 

other and have access to working together.
Å Deliver the Ignite Wanaka Business Awards for 2019 to encourage businesses to reflect and celebrate successes. 

GROWTH
ÅGrow membership to 300 in 2018/19 
ÅCƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴǎǳǊƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΩ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǿŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŦƛǘǎ
ÅFocus on educating members on the benefits and expanding our local partnerships to add value to members
ÅContinue and expand Biz Workshops focussing on key areas of business and current/changes to legislation
Å!ŘŀǇǘ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƻŦŦŜŜ aƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǿ ōŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘInspire Me.
ÅIƻǎǘ ŀ ²ƻƳŜƴ ƛƴ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƭǳƴŎƘŜƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ƎǳŜǎǘ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊǎ ƛƴǎǘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ǿƻƳŜƴΩǎ ŎƻŦŦŜŜ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎ

SUPPORT
ÅProvide information and support on any new Government changes to legislation ςsuch as immigration, minimum wage, tax etc
ÅProvide information and a voice for our business community during the Wanaka Airport consultation.
ÅProvide representation on the Wanaka Town Centre Master Plan.
ÅContinue forging strong relationships with Queenstown to ensure efficiencies and sharing of information and resources, includingQLDC, Chamber of 

Commerce, Government representatives, and private businesses that can add value to Wanaka events.



Chairpersonôs Report
Thanksto NaomiLindsaythe/ƘŀƳōŜǊΩǎExecutiveOfficer. Naomihasreallysteppedinto a role of leadinganddrivingthe Chamberforward. Shehasdeliveredevents
effortlessly,listenedcarefullyto our membershipand takenstronginitiative aroundcontinuousimprovement. Naomihasbeeninstrumentalin planningtowards2019
with a new calendarof events,activitiesand initiativesthat are collaborativein nature and focusedon what is of real value. We look forward to brining this to life in
the new year.

Thank you to the executive of Cyril Coombe, Pete Eastwood, Celia Crosbie, Kelly Good, Kathy Dedo, Ian Piercy and co-opted council/community board representative 
Calum McLeod. The executive is a team of volunteers who take time away from running their own businesses and dedicate hours to Chamber business. The team work 
collaboratively and all take up certain responsibilities to share the load. It has been a fantastic team to work with and exciting to align thinking while growing in 
strength and capability.  Mike Toepfer has been on the chamber for 8 years. This year he has quietly but very competently shared the responsibilities of the Chair, often 
stepping in when I am busy or unavailable and being such a strong sounding board on historical information and of course anything legal. 

Under the rotation policy, Ian,Cyril, Pete,Celiaand myselfare up for rotation. Pete,Celia,Ian and myselfare re-standingfor election. After 8 yearson the executive
Cyrilhasdecidedto step-down. I thankCyrilfor hiscommitment,supportand input on the retail and tradessectorduringthis time. KellyGoodhasalsoresignedfrom
her positionon the executivebefore her rotation next year. I alsothank Kellyfor her dedicationto not only the Chamberbut the start-up industryand the countless
volunteerhourssheandothersgaveto the GigaTowninitiative.

We yet againseeourselvesheadinginto a yearfull of opportunitiesand growth. Howwe work together on the key issuesthat faceour communityand businessesis
key. Therearea numberof goodnominationsfor the executiveandƛǘΩǎimportant we showleadershipaswe moveinto the next period in ourǊŜƎƛƻƴΩǎfuture.

Ngamihi ki a koe

BridgetLegnavsky,Chair




